
 

 

 

 

 

       

 

Algonquin Middle School Mission Statement 

Algonquin Middle School will provide a safe, respectful, 

and positive learning environment that engages all       

students,  parents, staff, and community members. We 

will facilitate self-directed learning and responsible     

citizenship through the use of a variety of strategies     

designed to meet the needs of all learners. 

Please remember that there is                    

No Parking in front of the school in the 

fire lane. If you are stopping to drop off 

something to your student or to pick up 

your student, please park in the visitor 

parking on the east side of the parking 

lot. Thank you for your cooperation. 

 AMS POST               

March/April 2017 

A l g o n q u i n  M i d d l e  S c h o o l  

AMS Phone Number:  

847-532-7100   

AMS Home Page:   

http://ams.d300.org/ 

Andrew Reinke, Principal andrew.reinke@d300.org 

Erik Jensen, Assistant Principal erik.jensen@d300.org 

Parents when you send checks to the school, 

please remember to include your phone number 

on the check. 

2016-2017  Late Start Dates 

 

 

Thursday, April 18th 

Friday, April 28th 

Friday, May 12th 

 

 

An ID will be required. 

http://ams.d300.org/
mailto:Andrew.reinke@d300.org
mailto:erik.jensen@d300.org


Now is Not Too Early to Begin Scheduling Important 

Physical Examination and Immunization Appointments for 

2017-2018! 

All students must be up-to-date with physical examination and      

immunization requirements.  All forms must be turned into the 

School Health Office prior to August 1st.  Students will not be able 

to attend school until all required health information is on file. 

Important Health Requirements for 2017-2018 

  Students entering Early Childhood, Kindergarten, Sixth and Ninth grades are required to have a 

current physical examination completed on the approved Illinois Department of Public Heath Form.  A 

sport physical does not meet the requirement.   A current physical is one that was completed within one 

year of August 2017.  The parent portion on the upper back side of the form must be completed and 

signed.  Students entering grade 12 in the State of Illinois must be immunized for 

Meningitis.  The immunization requirement consists of two doses of the MCV4 

vaccine for entry into 12th grade.  Only one dose of the MCV4 is required for  

students entering 12th grade if the first dose was received on/after the age of 16. 

Immunization records can be viewed through the Parent Infinite Campus Portal.  Physical examination 

forms are available in all School Health Offices and on the D300 Health Services website. 

 

D300 together with Greater Elgin Family Care Center offers physical examination clinics throughout the 

year.  Please visit the D300 Health Services website or contact any D300 School Health Office for dates 

and locations. 



Positive Behavioral Interventions and Support (P.B.I.S.)   
 

In February we had a different structure for our lesson. Eighth grade Digital Literacy students 

used movie editing software and camcorders to create lessons on a variety of PBIS topics. 

Students chose the following topics: Staying Motivated, Dealing with Depression, Building 

Confidence, Controlling Your Anger, Dealing with Drama, and Dealing with Stress. Students 

were able to choose 1-2 topics they most wanted to learn about and reflect on what they got from 

the lesson. We heard many positive comments from our students, including; 

6th grade [Depression] = “What I’ve learned from this lesson is that you shouldn’t care what 

others think. You should just care and admire yourself. I learned that you shouldn’t give 

up no matter how hard it is.” 

7th grade [Drama] = “I learned that you don’t have to hang out with people who start the 

drama. I learned that to avoid drama, hang out with people who also avoid drama and 

have similar interests.” 

8th grade [Stress] = “Three things about what I learned is like getting things done (like you’re 

in a rush). Stress can cause negative energy. Most of our mental tensions come from 

physical tensions.” 

There will be one more PBIS lessons this year in April which will include videos designed by 

some of our very talented 8th grade students in third quarter Digital Literacy. The topics will once 

again be ones which students requested this year.  
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(Continued) Positive Behavioral Interventions and Support (P.B.I.S.)   

 
 

We are continuing the You Rock, Acts of Kindness, 

until the end of March.  “You Rock” papers are 

available to be filled out about a student or staff 

member in the building. It is too easy to move 

along day by day and not let someone know how 

they impact our lives, or to never personally find 

out the kind of positive influence you have on the 

people around you. With this Acts of Kindness 

event, we hope to give everyone the opportunity to 

learn just how incredible they are! Our next Acts of 

Kindness event will challenge students to select any 

card with a suggestion for something they can do to 

show a little kindness. 

 

ROLE cards can be used in every classroom for a variety of reasons! Everything from sitting in 

the teacher’s chair for a day to adopting a stuffed “therapy” animals during class. Students can 

also purchase items from some teachers on their grade level teams like pencils, erasers, toys, and 

candy.  

 

Remember, we care about our students and want them to have a safe and enjoyable time at AMS. 

Parents who wish to volunteer for school incentives and/or celebrations, contribute ideas by 

joining our Universal Team (meetings in the morning once a month from 8am-8:35am), or assist 

in any way can feel free to contact the school coaches:  

Nancy Grove – nancy.grove@d300.org    &     Michelle Merk – michelle.merk@d300.org  
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Avid 
 

 

AVID students recently presented “What is AVID?” to the 5th 

grade students at Algonquin Lakes and Eastview.  We continue 

to focus on Writing, Inquiry, Collaboration, Organization, and 

Reading.  Students continue to be responsible for service hours.  

We are looking forward to our next college field trip and details 

will be sent home soon.   
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Exploratory  

This is the final quarter of Exploratory classes for the 2016-2017 year. Your student may be in: 

6-8th Art (Ms. Sitko) 

6-8th Digital Literacy (Mrs. Merk) 

6-8th Computer Essentials (Mrs. Nelson) 

7-8th Spanish (Ms. Arsinow) 

Students change classes and teachers each quarter. If you were unable to meet with any teacher 

for Parent / Teacher Conferences in November, please feel free to contact us at any time. You are 

welcome to arrange a phone conference, schedule time to meet us in person, or ask for an email 

with updates on how your student is performing. 

 

 

Here are a few good facts to know: 

¶ Students in Exploratory classes have limited homework assignments. 

Typically, students finish their work during class. Please contact the 

current teacher in the Exploratory class your student is enrolled in for 

questions. Work in our classes is not included in Homework Hotline. 

¶ It is helpful for students to have one folder marked “Exploratory.” They 

can clean out the folder at the end of one quarter in preparation for their 

next class. 

¶ Fourth quarter officially starts March 13th. Check student schedules to 

learn what their fourth quarter Exploratory class is in Infinite Campus. 
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(Continued) Exploratory  

 

ART Announcements 

¶ 25 Students have had their art pieces selected to be submitted in the Algonquin Public 

Library Art Show which will take place on April 20th, Thursday.   

¶ Students will be receiving a formal invitation soon. 

¶ Congratulations to our young artists! Please contact Ms. Sitko if you have any questions. 

 

 

 

SPANISH 

¶ As you may already know, Spanish is a year round class. Therefore, students do not rotate 

classes from quarter to quarter.  

¶ If you have any questions about Spanish classes, do not hesitate to contact Ms. Arsinow. 

 

 

Finally, please join the Exploratory Team in wishing a very fond 

farewell and Happy Retirement to our incredible teacher, Mrs. 

Nelson! This is her final quarter teaching in D300 at AMS, and we 

will miss her greatly. Thank you Mrs. Nelson for inspiring and 

educating so many students in Home Economics, Technology, and 

Study Skills Workshop. AMS will not be the same without you! We 

hope you enjoy your last quarter! 
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Music 
 

 

The AMS Music department just put on three 

successful concerts!  We are so proud of all the work 

the students have done to prepare. As third quarter 

closes, all classes are finishing summative 

performance assessments.   

 

During March, we will be starting new music. For 

the final concerts of the year, we will be playing 

combined music between the bands, choirs, and 

orchestras. This is exciting for the students and 

presents new challenges!  In addition, students are 

starting to prepare for solo and ensemble contest. 

This is a great opportunity for students to gain 

chamber music skills!  
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Upcoming 

Performances:  

 

March 7th- MB Jazz 

Night 

March 16th- 18th- AMS 

Musical  

April 8th- Solo and 

Ensemble Contest  
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Physical Education and Health News 
 
 
 

We can’t believe 4th Quarter is right around the corner!! We 

look forward to heading back outside as the weather begins to 

change!! Your students are able to keep a sweatshirt or 

sweatpants in their PE locker to wear over their uniform during 

colder days as we head back outside. 

Your students will participate in Softball, Track and Field, 

Football and Frisbee Golf. We look forward to a fun end of the 

year. 

As always, if you have any questions please feel free to contact 

us. 

Mrs. Vodvarka 

Mr. Bloomberg 

Mr. Cardenas 
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LEAP and LIFE 

Ms. Grove’s Class: The kiddos have been working hard in all their academic classes. Our reading 

and writing stations keep increasing to give all students the challenge they need. We have started 

reading The Lightning Thief for our chapter book unit. While reading this book the students are 

learning a little about Greek mythology. On top of reading we are going over different 

comprehension strategies that are being taught during the Lightning Thief. Our big unit for math 

is money. Within this unit, we are discussing why it is important to know how to count money 

and to make sure you give the right amount to employees at the store. We have worked on skip 

counting together as well as counting the bills together. We will continue with our unit on 

money.  Do you know how many Earth layers we have? If not, ask your kid as we have been 

working on our geology unit. The kiddos wanted to learn about volcanoes and earthquakes. Last 

but not least social studies. Social Studies we have worked on history and discussed the different 

wars that made the United States. Now our unit are the Zones of Regulations where the students 

are learning what zone they are when they feel a specific emotion. In part of this unit, our sensory 

room will be making some changes to help each student regulate their own feelings.  

Mr. King’s Class: Within Mr. King’s LEAP classroom we have lots of exciting work taking place, 

and we have seen a huge amount of student growth. Students are currently working with the PCI 3 

reading program, SRA reading mastery program, and I-ready lessons during reading and literature 

periods. During math, students are utilizing the math equals curriculum in chapters 7, 8, and 9 

along with supplement math I-ready lessons.  Learning is taking place at each student’s individual 

level during these time periods. Throughout the science period the students are working on life 

cycles, and will be starting physical science using the unique learning system. Lastly, students are 

working on geography, reading maps, reading map keys, and articles about black history month in 

social studies. The students have also been involved in community trips to the Algonquin/Lake in 

the Hills fire station and Algonquin Public Library. 
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(Continued) LEAP and LIFE 

 

Ms. Kemper’s Class:  Science – We are learning about the human body. Currently we are 

talking about the skeletal system where the students are completing many activities to expand 

their learning. The next area we will be talking about in the human body is going to be the 

muscular system. Social Studies – We are currently talking about Geography. The students are 

learning their address, what town they live in, what state they live in, the country we live in, and 

what continent we live on. They will be completing a project where they will make their own 

globes of where they live.  

 

 

Mrs. Collins’ Class we are reading The Lighting Thief. We are currently on chapter 8. It is the 

first novel in the Percy Jackson & the Olympians series, which charts the adventures of    

modern-day twelve-year-old Percy Jackson as he discovers he is a demigod, the son of a mortal 

woman and the Greek god Poseidon. Percy and his friends Annabeth Chase and Grover 

Underwood go on a quest to prevent a war between the gods Zeus, Poseidon, and Hades. 

Students participate in weekly I-ready lessons for Reading and Math. In Math, students are 

working in 3 different chapters of the Equals curriculum. Students are counting money, telling 

time to the nearest 5 minutes, measuring to the nearest inch, and factors with multiplication.  In 

Science, we are studying the life cycles. We have discussed the life cycles or frogs, chicks, 

butterflies, and plants. We will be discussing the life cycle of humans as well. In SS, students 

are studying the geography unit. We are reading stories about Joe. Joe is traveling the world. He 

is currently in Australia and is headed to South America next. 
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Math  

8th Grade  

8th grade math just completed our fourth unit of the year: 

Growing, Growing, Growing.  Students explored exponential 

growth by learning to represent exponential relationships using 

a table, graph, equation, and situation. Students were also 

introduced to exponent rules and scientific notation! The next 

unit will be Butterflies, Pinwheels, and Wallpaper. This unit 

focuses on geometric concepts such as transformations, 

symmetry, congruent figures, and similar figures. Students 

continue to build their critical thinking and math 

communication skills, and develop the ability to work with 

groups of peers to solve problems.  

Algebra:  In Algebra, students just completed Chapter 7 on 

Exponential Functions.  Students learned to represent 

exponential growth and decay using a table, graph, equation, 

and situation. They also can simplify expressions using 

exponent rules. The rest of the year will focus primarily on 

polynomials and quadratic functions. Currently, we are 

beginning Chapter 8 on Polynomials and Factoring, where 

students work to add, subtract, multiply, and factor different 

types of polynomials. Throughout the year, students continue to 

improve on math communication and on finding patterns and 

making conclusions!   
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Math  

7th Grade 

 

In regular math, we have moved into a new unit, Comparing 

and Scaling. This unit teaches students to compare quantities 

using many different methods. Ratios and rates are explored, 

focusing on the connection between unit rates, and how that 

comparison shows in a data table and graph. This unit also has 

students working to utilize percentages to make comparisons. 

The skills in this unit will serve as a foundation to next year’s 

work in Moving Straight Ahead, working with linear 

relationships.   
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Math  

6th Grade  

Sixth grade math is working on the Variables and Patterns unit.  

Students will be graphing in all four quadrants and continue to 

work on reading data from a graph or table.  Understanding 

how variables are interacting will be a constant theme of this 

unit.  Going forward, students will begin looking at data, 

finding patterns, writing equations, and solving equations. 

Inequalities will also be discussed and how solutions to those 

types of problems are similar and different than regular 

equations. Students will use informal reasoning to find values 

for x or y when given a value for the other. 

 

Accelerated Math: Sixth grade accelerated math just finished 

their Accentuate the negative unit that focused on integer 

operations and we are now working on the unit Stretching and 

Shrinking.  We started the unit by exploring what it means for 

shapes to be similar and how side lengths, angles, perimeters, 

and areas were the same/different for similar shapes.  Going 

forward, we will continue focusing on what it means for two 

shapes to be similar.  We will apply different rules to 

coordinates and test to see if the images created are similar to 

the original. We will use properties of similar shapes to solve 

for missing values as well.  
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Science                                                                   

8th Grade  

This is a pretty exciting time for 8th grade science! We are 

concluding our unit on Earth’s Materials and Natural Resources 

as third quarter is coming to a close. Students are taking charge 

of the classroom by teaching each other about the different 

types of energy resources that directly impact our planet. They 

are researching, creating and presenting a lesson to their fellow 

classmates. This project has encouraged them to become 

experts on their topic so that they are able to answer their 

classmates’ confusions and to prepare them appropriately for 

the assessment!  

 

As we begin fourth quarter we will be transitioning to our last 

unit which is an introduction to physics unit. Students will dive 

deep into the meaning of Newton’s three laws while they learn 

how to apply them to their everyday lives. Barbie cars, tennis 

balls, car ramps and roller coaster simulations are just a few of 

the tools they will use to become physics experts! 
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Science         

77h Grade 

The 7th grade scientists just completed their study and 

introduction into the field of DNA and Genetics. They worked 

incredibly hard to research and then compose an argumentative 

paper to support their position on genetically modified 

organisms. Our next topic will take us into the human body 

through our comparative anatomy unit. Students will learn 

about how some of the body systems work, interact, and rely on 

each other, and how the human body compares to other 

vertebrates and invertebrates. We are very excited to have real 

dissections and hands on opportunities back in the classroom to 

learn this information.   

 

 

6th Grade  

Students just finished exploring the world of ecology and how 

living and non-living things interact. They also studied more 

about the rocks and minerals under their feet, in their bodies, 

and in the buildings and objects around them. They will now 

use their scientific skills to investigate the exciting world of 

plate tectonics, including layers of the Earth, volcanoes, and 

earthquakes!  
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Social Studies                                                                 

8th Grade  

 

For the past month, 8th grade students have been heavily 

invested in our current unit, World War II. Some of the major 

topics that have and will be covered include summarizing the 

causes of World War II, examining key figures of the war, such 

as Adolph Hitler, Josef Stalin and Benito Mussolini, locating 

the three theaters of fighting during World War II and 

describing the major battles of each, evaluating the effects of 

the war on the home front, examining the roots of, the life in, 

and the aftermath of the Holocaust to see the effects of social 

prejudice, evaluating America’s decision to implement the 

Japanese Internment Camps, analyzing and evaluating the 

decision to use the Atomic Bomb, and describing the aftermath 

of the war. At the end of February, the entire 8th grade had the 

opportunity to take a field trip to the Illinois Holocaust 

Museum, located in Skokie. The students had a great time and 

were able to contribute to their own learning experience with 

everything they have been learning throughout this unit. Our 

next unit of study during 8th grade is Contemporary Society, in 

which students will examine and appraise the impact of 

contemporary issues on the culture of the United States, with an 

emphasis on examining the Civil Rights movement to show 

social growth in the United States and analyzing rapidly 

growing suburban areas to determine the impact on the physical 

and human environment. 
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Social Studies                                                                 

7th Grade 

We continue to look at the effects of expansion of the nation. We will examine the social, 

political, economic and geographic implications of expansion on native people in the west and 

along the frontier; as well as the spread of slavery into new territories and the growing conflict 

between the North and South. We will look at how the nation will capitalize on the Louisiana 

Territory and carve this region into new states, as well as the acquisition of Texas and the 

Southwest in the 1830s and 1840s. 

A key focus will be on our government and the Supreme Court’s decisions that limited some 

people’s rights (Free African-Americans and slaves), while expanding the rights of others (slave 

owners). Students will examine how regional conflicts and events- such as Bleeding Kansas, 

John Brown’s massacre at Pottawatomie Creek and his raid on Harper’s Ferry, the election of 

Abraham Lincoln-  caused tension and enraged differences between the North and South that 

would eventually lead to civil war.  

 

6th Grade 

We have just finished our unit on Ancient China. We learned about the geographical factors that 

led to the settlement of ancient Chinese civilizations. We also learned about the historical 

importance of the Silk Road as well as ancient Chinese rulers, religion, and inventions. We now 

journey to Ancient Greece. Here we will analyze how the geographical, social, and political 

characteristics of ancient Greece led to numerous accomplishments and how these early 

accomplishments impact our world today. We will take a look at the role that government played 

in shaping modern democracy as students analyze the different city-states of Athens and Sparta. 

The students will be able to understand how the beliefs of society in ancient Greece influenced 

their daily living. 
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ELA 

 

8th Grade  

After completing their Holocaust-based book club books and submitting their argumentative 

essays, eighth grade ELA students will continue to pursuit their individual reading goals 

through readers workshop. They will be taking a close look at poetry fourth quarter. In 

addition to a number of short texts and novel excerpts, students will be reading Tuesdays 

with Morrie by Mitch Albom. Students will also develop and practice their creative writing 

skills throughout the remainder of the year Φ 

 

7th Grade  

In ELA, we will be shifting from exploring Non-Fiction text to conducting novel studies that 

explore the theme of “Getting Along”. The first novel that we will begin reading in March is 

Freak the Mighty, by Rodman Philbrick. In addition to our novel study, our class will 

continue working on the concepts of Author’s Purpose, Text Structure, and how the 

individuals interact with the events and ideas in a text. We also be introducing the concepts 

of Story Elements  and examining the many different formats of media available to 

readers. Finally, we continue to have Reader’s Workshop during two periods in ELA each 

week. Our students have really embraced Reader’s Workshop, and we have seen many 

students developing into much stronger readers. Since starting Reader’s Workshop in the 

beginning of January, our students have read almost 20,000 pages (approximately 400 pages 

per student) in their books, and we hope to continue this momentum into the 4th Quarter!  
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ELA 

 

 

6th Grade  

Sixth Grade ELA and Acceleratied ELA:  During third quarter 

ELA, students have been focusing on the anchor text, The 

Lightning Thief  by Rick Riordan. We have focused on how 

mythology is represented in the novel. Students have also 

learned what the various genres in literature are. In addition, 

students have been participating in Reader’s Workshop during 

ELA classes. They have each selected their own books and read 

for an extended time period. Also, students participate in book 

talks with classmates, and conferences with the teacher about 

their reading. In writing, the students have shown their creative 

side through developing and describing a mythical creature. We 

continue to incorporate our reading strategies while we delve 

deeper into story elements. 
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